

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VII, Central Visayas DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE IPHO Bldg., Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City



July 10, 2018

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 464 s. 2018

SOLICITING COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS REGARDING GSIS TRANSACTIONS AND/OR OTHER GSIS CONCERNS

TO: Assistant Schools Division Superintendents
Chiefs, Functional Divisions
Education Program Supervisors/Coordinators
Public Schools Division Supervisors (PSDSs)/OICs
Principal/Heads of Secondary Schools
All Others Concerned

- 1. For information and guidance of all concerned, the PPSTA through its President Dr. Kahar H. Macasayon, Board of Trustee, the Government Service Insurance System (GSIS) is inviting all concerned teaching and non-teaching personnel to send their comments, suggestions or insights vis-à-vis your personal experiences in transacting with GSIS.
- 2. Kindly send your comments, suggestions and recommendations at khmacasayon@gsis.gov.ph or send it via mail in PPSTA Office at 246 Banawe Street, Sta. Mesa Heights, Quezon City.
- 3. Wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

RHEA MAR A. ANGTUD, Ed.D., CESO VI O Schools Division Superintendent

W4 6014/5



MEMORANDUM

TO:

DR. RHEA MAR A. ANGTUD

Superintendent

Region VII, BAEX Bldg., Capitol, Cebu City

From:

DR. KAHAR H. MACASAYON

PPSTA President/ Board of Trustee, GSIS

Subject:

Teachers Suggestions/Comments re GSIS concerns

Date:

23 April 2018

I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude to all of you, fellow teachers, for electing me President of PPSTA. I consider it as much an honor as it is a duty for me to have been bestowed such a title.

I have been made an ex officio member of the Board of Trustees of GSIS, by virtue of this position. Such that in one of our Board meetings, it came to my attention that an overwhelming 857,812 or 49.85% of GSIS stakeholders consist of teachers all over the country. This does not yet include the incoming 81,000 teachers to be hired this year.

I therefore would like to solicit for comments, suggestions or insights vis-à-vis your personal experiences in transacting with GSIS. This is with the end in view of acquiring tangible data, culled from the members themselves, which can be used by GSIS to craft policies and further improve services to its members.

Rest assured that I will be steadfast in making sure that your individual and collective concerns will have a voice in the meetings of the GSIS Board of Trustees. It is my way of expressing gratitude and my way of initially serving you as your bona fide representative in the Board. It is the least I could do for the sector, of which I am a proud member, which plays a vital role of helping steer our youth and the youth yet to come in an educated and enlightened path.

You may send your comments, suggestions and recommendations at khmacasayon@gsis.gov.ph or send it via mail in my PPSTA Office at 246 Banawe Street, Sta. Mesa Heights, Quezon City.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

DR. KAHAR H. MACASAYON, AL HADJ, CESO V

PPSTA President/Board of Trustee, GSIS